
TOWN OF BOWDOINHAM 
SELECT BOARD WORKSHOP 
MINUTES 

Date: April 10, 2023 
Time:  6:30 p.m. 
 
 

I. Call Meeting to Order and Establish a Quorum 
The meeting was called to order and a quorum was established by Select Board Chair, Peter Lewis, 
at 6:30 p.m. Select Board members participating were Peter Lewis,  Mark Favreau, Deb Smith, 
Allen Acker, Peter Feeney and Nicole Briand, Town Manager.   
 
 

II. Amendments to the Agenda - None 
 
 

III. Comments from the Public  
Steve- Commented that he had reviewed the proposed budget and was concerned that every 
line item was increased, he was also concerned because we haven’t heard from the school 
district yet as to the upcoming school budget and how that was going to affect the towns 
budget. He also called to question if with the cost of everything else increasing if this was the 
year to begin increasing reserves.  
  

 
 

IV. Discussion Items 
A. Discuss Proposed FY2024 Budget 

  
The Town Manager reviewed detailed items on the proposed budget with the Board, such 
as maintaining staff, ambulance service, building maintenance, increase in general cost 
across the board, road maintenance as well as other items. A lengthy discussion was had on 
the steps that needed to be taken in order to reduce debt services and how to increase 
reserves to be able to pay for basic maintenance projects without having to borrow funds.   
 
The general feeling of the Select Board and the Financial Advisory Committee is that this is 
not a budget that they like having to present to the town, but after years of trying to 
minimize increases and with the general increase in operating costs, it is necessary, if they 
want to keep the town from falling further behind and to secure the future financial security 
of the town. 

 
 



V. Adjourn 
Adjournment was at 7:32 p.m. 
 
Select Board   
Town of Bowdoinham, Maine Peter Lewis, Chair 

 
 
  
Mark Favreau, Vice-Chair 
 
 
  
Debra Smith 
 
 
  
Allen Acker 
 
 
  
Peter Feeney 

 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
  
Lisa-Marie Curtis, Administrative Assistant 
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